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DRAFT RESOLUTION
MODERNIZATION OF THE General Secretariat OF THE Organization of American States 
(Presented by the Permanent Mission of Mexico)
This document is being distributed to the permanent missions
and will be presented to the Permanent Council of the Organization.
DRAFT RESOLUTION

MODERNIZATION OF THE GENERAL SECRETARIAT

OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

(Presented by the Permanent Mission of Mexico)
THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY,


RECALLING that the Heads of State and Government of the member states, in the Declaration of Santiago, adopted at the Second Summit of the Americas, issued a mandate to study ways to strengthen the institutions of the Hemisphere, particularly the Organization of American States;


RECALLING ALSO that at the Third Summit of the Americas the Heads of State and Government recognized the work of the OAS, demonstrating concrete achievements in executing the mandates assigned by prior Summits, and entrusted it with new mandates;


AWARE that in the Declaration of Quebec City and the Plan of Action of the Third Summit of the Americas they instructed the Ministers of Foreign Affairs to advance and deepen the process of reform in the OAS;


RECALLING resolutions AG/RES. 1783 (XXX-O/00), “Modernization of the OAS and Renewal of the Inter-American System,” and AG/RES. 1836 (XXXI-O/01), “Modernization of the OAS and Renewal of the Inter-American System”;


CONSIDERING that the management study commissioned by the Permanent Council recommended a number of steps to make the OAS more efficient; and


BEARING IN MIND that the change in OAS officials, connected with the election of a new secretary general, affords an opportunity to reflect on the role the Organization should play at this moment in the Hemisphere,

RESOLVES:

1. To instruct the Permanent Council, with support from the General Secretariat:

i.
Prepare and hold, in June 2004, a special meeting for reflection on the role the OAS should play in the Hemisphere in the light of present circumstances in the world and, especially, in the Hemisphere, in which staff of the OAS General Secretariat and the departing and newly elected secretaries general should participate.
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ii.
Prepare a report on the special meeting for presentation to the new secretary general.
2. Instruct the secretary general, in keeping with the authority conferred on him or her in Article 113 of the OAS Charter, to present to the Permanent Council, no later than November 1, 2004, a proposal for restructuring the OAS General Secretariat, based on the various studies and reports submitted by the bodies and agencies of the Organization, on his or her own views, and on the thinking expressed at the special meeting.
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